
 

 
 

20 October 2017 
 
Dear Parents, Carers and Students 
 
Start of the year 
 
It never ceases to amaze me, just how quickly time can pass at Beacon – this term is absolutely no exception. It does 
not seem possible that our new to Beacon students, the vast majority of whom joined us in Year 7, have completed 
their first full term. I am delighted with their seamless transition to Beacon. They have conducted themselves so 
responsibly. They wear our new uniform with pride – they look immaculate and so mature. They are confident and 
happy children who are now fully integrated in to our school along with our other wonderful students in Years 8 to 13.  
 
At the start of this term, we excitedly embarked on our first full academic year as a newly designated Teaching School, 
and I as a National Leader in Education as part of our National Support School status. As I have previously 
communicated, these are the most fantastic accolades for our school and a reflection of everyone’s hard work and 
commitment. The entire school community will benefit from the huge opportunities this status brings for really high 
quality staff training and development. It also supports our recruitment and retention of high quality staff with these 
areas being further enhanced by our two outstanding Ofsted judgements alongside our local and national position. 
 
There continues to be a tangible sense of pride in being part of Beacon. It is so apparent how this is growing amongst 
not only our staff, students, trustees and parents but within the local and wider community as well. Carefully planned 
and budgeted for improvements to our site, and the introduction of our new branding in Reception and at the 
entrance of our school are all contributing to this. Thank you so much to those of you who have taken the time to 
contact me to feedback on our improvements.  
 
Celebrating our phenomenal, record-breaking successes  
 
By now, you will also be more than aware that we had vast amount to celebrate too in terms of our best ever GCSE 
and A Level results. Our students worked incredibly hard for their exams and were fastidiously supported by their 
peers, parents and teachers. They have truly epitomised our motto of being ‘ambitious for excellence in all we do’ and 
embodied our core values of ‘inspiring and believing in one another to achieve our ambitions and succeed in life.’  

Our outgoing Year 13 students have now progressed to take up places at university, apprenticeships and employment. 
Over 75% of our students in this year group went on to university with approximately 50% of them being in the highly 
esteemed Russell Group of universities. In addition to this, Alex Burns (A*, A*, A*) and Leigha Crothall (A*, A, B) have 
now taken places at Fitzwilliam College, Cambridge to study Natural Science, and Archaeology, respectively, Jess 
Martin (A* A, A) is now studying Experimental Psychology at Queens College Oxford, and Jack Welch (A*, A, A) has 
taken his place at the College of Veterinary Medicine at Edinburgh. Furthermore we were delighted to support over 
15% of our cohort into apprenticeships and 10% into employment.  

Our future 
 
Despite increased rigour with programmes of study, assessments and exams, we are all deservedly celebrating being 
in one of the top performing schools in East Sussex and now, for the first time in our history, in the top 3% nationally 
and this is how we want it to stay. Achieving what we have for our students and our community is so rewarding and a 

http://www.beacon-academy.org/web/latest-news/post.php?s=2017-08-24-gcse-exam-results-2017
http://www.beacon-academy.org/web/latest-news/post.php?s=2017-08-17-a-level-exam-results-2017
http://www.beacon-academy.org/web/perch/resources/destinationsa4.pdf


 

 
 

complete reflection of everyone’s belief and hard work that we can, and will become an exceptional school both 
locally and nationally for our students and for Crowborough.  I want to assure you that complacency however is most 
certainly not an option.  
 
Nationally, the educational landscape continues to move rapidly and this in itself presents schools up and down the 
country with an inordinate amount of challenges. Beacon is no exception to this. You will already be aware of the well-
publicised national budget cuts and the continuing recruitment crisis within education. Despite this, I will not allow us 
to deviate from our core purpose of providing the best possible education for your children. We have appointed 
exceptional new staff to assist with the implementation of our inaugural income generation and marketing strategy. In 
addition to this we have also appointed an excellent and experienced Clerk to our board of trustees. All three of these 
members of staff will be working alongside myself, the senior teams and the board of trustees to promote our school, 
celebrate our many successes, and further enhance our partnerships with businesses in the local and wider 
community.  
 
As a school, we will continue to focus relentlessly on giving our students the highest quality teaching and learning in 
our culture of high expectations. Our priority is that our students, your children, feel safe, are happy and can achieve.  
 

 

I, along with the board of trustees and all staff remain steadfastly committed to being hardworking, ambitious, self-
motivated, inquisitive, resilient and determined to succeed for our students. 
 
You are all aware how much we value your continuing support and the highly effective partnership that exists between 
yourselves, your children and our school. It is a huge strength and an indisputable contribution to your child’s 
happiness and success each day.  As staff and trustees we are looking forward to this partnership progressing 
throughout the academic year and working with you further to ensure that your children receive the very best 
education both academically and personally whilst at Beacon Academy.   
 
 
 

Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Anna Robinson 
Headteacher 


